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PEDS Assembly Establishes 
Robert B. Mellins Outstanding 
Achievement Endowed Award
The ATS Foundation is working with the 
Pediatrics Assembly to raise $25,000 to fund the 
Robert B. Mellins Outstanding Achievement 
Endowed Award honoring past ATS President 
Robert Mellins, MD, who died last December. 
Dr. Mellins was one of the founders of the field of 
pediatric pulmonology and was a revered mentor, teacher, guide, supporter, and 
friend to generations of physicians at ATS. He felt deeply about helping young 
scientists advance their careers in pulmonary medicine. The first Mellins Award 
will be given at ATS 2013 to a candidate at the instructor, assistant professor, or 
early associate professor level. 

For more information and to donate to the fund, please contact Lydia 
Neumann at lneumann@thoracic.org.�Ÿ

Foundation Donor Appreciation Suite Adds 
Concierge Services at ATS 2013
International conference attendees who have contributed $250 or more to 
the Funds for the Future Campaign from June 1, 2012, to May 22, 2013, are 
invited to relax, grab a bite to eat, check emails, and use the Internet free of 
charge at the Foundation’s Donor Appreciation Suite Room 112 A-B, 100 
Level, in the Pennsylvania Convention Center. 

For the first time, concierge services will be available daily at the suite. 
The concierge will assist donors in getting around the “City of Brotherly 
Love’s” world-renowned museums, art galleries, and resaturants, book tours 
of the city’s colorful neighborhoods, and suggest special attractions based on a 
donors’ interests. We hope the service will help to enhance donors’ experience 
at ATS 2013.

The suite will be open from Sunday, May 18-Tuesday, May 21, from 7 a.m. 
to 6 p.m., and on Wednesday, May 22, from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m.�Ÿ

Tuberculosis 
poses a 
major global 
health threat: 
one-third of 
the world’s 
population 
is latently 
infected, 
nine million 
people each 
year develop 
active disease, 
and it causes 
nearly two million deaths annually. 
Although children under five are at 
the greatest risk of death or permanent 
complications from TB, there are 
few treatment options for this 
group. Currently, the BCG vaccine, 
which provides limited and variable 
protection, is the only vaccine available 
for children. 

“My study assesses associations 
between genetic variability and TB 
disease in South African infants and 
how this variability affects BCG 
responsiveness prior to exposure to 
TB. I hope that this project will lead 
to mechanisms for improving the 
efficacy of new TB vaccines, in 
addition to increasing understanding 
of how genetic variation may 
contribute to TB susceptibility in 
infants and children.”�Ÿ
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